Norwood Medical Centre
Patient Participation Report 2013-14
Our Patient Participation Group was established in 2008. The core group aims to meet twice a year but we have also established a ‘virtual’ Patient Group through our website who we can contact via email. We have tried very hard to make the Patient Participation Group representative of all our patients and we acknowledge that we are lacking representation from young people, disabled people, parents of young children and members of non-British ethnic groups. We will continue in our attempts to improve our overall representation. (See appendix 1 for breakdown of the group)

At our meeting in July 2013 we agreed with the group that we would again undertake a patient survey over the summer. It was agreed that we ask specific questions as agreed within the group (see appendix 2) The issues that the group wanted to highlight in the survey were specifically related to our building, the best and worst things about the practice, and patient transport.

The survey was also given out to over 250 patients who visited the surgery during July and August 13. The results of this year’s survey can be found later in this report (See appendix 3)
The survey results are published on the website and within the practice and were then discussed with the Patient
 Group at a meeting in December 2013. The points raised have been translated into a progress report and we are making good progress towards many of the action points. (See appendix 4)
The survey showed once again that the main issue highlighted in the results was access to appointments.

We have since undertaken a full review of our appointment system and implemented a new and more streamlined system frm January. This seems to have addressed many of the issues raised but we will do a full review in April and are getting support in this frm the Primary Care Foundation.
All Reception staff are having on-going front-of-house training from an external training consultant. We hold quarterly ‘quality improvement‘  meetings with the GPs to discuss systems and ways of improving patient care and experience. We have now obtained practice accreditation with the Royal College of General Practitioners and are only the 5th practice in the country to do so. This involved a detailed review of our internal quality procedures and this will also assist in improving the standards of our patient care.
The Patient Participation Group will meet again around May/June 2014 to discuss the next steps and review progress.


If you would like to join this group please apply online by using the ‘contact us’ tab and our Patient Liaison Adviser Lorraine will get in touch.

 

Appendix 1     The patient group comprises of 26 members
	 Attendance
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Appendix 2                                        Norwood Medical Centre

Patient Survey 2013

We are keen to know what you think of our services. We would be grateful if you would take the time to answer a few questions for us.

The results of this survey will be considered by the members of our Patient Participation Group and an action report will be published in due course on our website and in the practice.

1. What do you think we do well- please identify 3 areas

2. What could we improve? Please identify 3 areas.

3. Do you think our premises meet your needs or would you prefer that we moved to a new building? If we moved should it be close to our existing building or is it not important where we are?

4. Have you experienced problems with hospital transport? If yes, please describe the problem you encountered. ( while we have no direct control over this service we will pass this information the Commissioning Group on behalf of our patients)

Appendix 3                                             Norwood Medical Centre

Patient Survey 2013

Please find below the collated results from this year’s Patient Survey.

The questions were agreed with the Patient Group and the questionnaires were given out in the surgery over the summer of 2013.

We received 145  completed questionnaires.

Question 1. What do you think we do well - please identify three areas.

	Doctors very good
	45

	Staff Polite and Professional
	44

	Reception very good
	33

	Nurses and HCA’s very good
	28

	Appointments
	27

	Patient Care
	22

	Prescriptions
	18

	Cleanliness and Tidiness
	12

	Enhanced Services ie health checks
	9

	Phone consultations
	8

	Referrals
	6

	Internet Access for repeats/Website
	6

	Everything
	6

	Waiting Area
	5

	Facilities
	3

	Time to talk
	2

	Opening Times
	1

	Not doing well
	1

	Make Patients feel they matter
	1

	Administration
	1

	Prompt reminders
	1

	 Total
	279
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Question 2. What could we improve? Please identify 3 areas

	Appointments - issue with 8am release and not enough same day appts
	73

	Appointments- issue with seeing the GP of their choice
	21

	Issue in seeing the same GP (days working, off on holiday etc)
	12

	Appointment - length of time to get a phone call with a GP
	3

	No improvement needed or didn’t answer question 2
	30

	Phones ie on hold too long, message on answermachine etc
	19

	Prescription issues
	7

	Reception - issues with staff or with the area 
	5

	Results
	4

	Confidentiality ie waiting areas, repeat prescriptions
	3

	On line appointments
	3

	On line prescription problems
	2

	Disabled access
	2

	Clinics
	2

	Others ie info, midwife relocate to ground floor , text reminders etc
	21

	 Total
	207
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Question 3.  

Do you think our premises meet your needs or would you prefer that we moved to a new building?

 If we moved should it be close to our existing building or is it not important where we are?

	Present premises are fine
	102

	Install a lift
	6

	Move to new Building but close to existing location
	35

	Bus routes
	6

	Parking
	26

	One Level
	20

	Walney
	3

	Kwik Save site
	2

	Pharmacy on site
	2

	Total
	202

	Some replies stated currently  the building  is fine but also put details of what they wanted in a new
	

	location so these  have been included in our results.
	

	
	


Question 4. Have you experienced problems with hospital transport?

Only a couple of the yes replies included descriptions ie:

Transport was late, or didn’t turn up, didn’t like the radio station that was on in the transport

A few people praised the service and some comments are included below:

They get a text reminder the night before. Drivers very caring.
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Appendix 4
Norwood Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group

Action Plan & Progress Report 2013/14


This year

· We will increase the number of appointments available to be booked with the GPs and the Emergency Care Practitioner the same day or the next day This will be achieved by changing the structure of the appointment system from January 2014. This will be reviewed in April 2014 to ensure the new system is achieving better access for patients.

· We will change the way we undertake home visits. Rather than all the GPs doing home visits at lunchtime a GP will be responsible for the majority of the visits each day, working from 8.30am. This should make the system more efficient and offer better clinical care by ensuring the more urgent visits are done earlier in the day.

· We will continue to develop our nursing service. From March 2014 the overall number of nursing hours will increase and the services offered will be extended.

· We will review the way we organise our Chronic Disease Clinics from April 2014 to make sure they as efficient and convenient for the patient as possible, minimising the number of times a patient needs to attend the surgery.

· We will  undertake another Patient Satisfaction Survey during summer 2014 to measure increase in 

Satisfaction with access to the doctor of choice and continuity of care as a result of action taken

on appointments

· We will  ensure on-going training for reception staff on customer service and ‘front of house’ skills

· We will continue to hold at least 2 meetings of the Patient Participation Group per annum to discuss relevant issues and problems

· We will  publish the results of surveys, action plans and minutes of meetings both on the website and in the waiting room

- 
We will  continue the patient advocacy service provided by Lorraine Skillicorn our Patient Liaison Adviser.


Planning Ahead

· We will review all the changes above to ensure that we are providing care in the most efficient way possible and will ask our patients how the changes feel for them. We hope that the changes will lead to greater patient satisfaction with the practice and our services.

Appendix 5

Opening Hours

Our opening hours are 8am to 6pm Monday to Friday (emergency calls answered 6-6.30pm)

We offer extended access appointments on the following days and times:

Monday  6.30-7.30pm Dr Mohan

Tuesday 6.30-7.30pm  Drs Arun and Turner

Wednesday 7.30-8am Dr Pugh

Thursday  7.30-8am     Dr Pugh and 6.30-7.30pm Dr Young

Friday       6.30-7.30pm Dr McQuillan
